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 Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,                                                    July/August 2022 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and continual support. Without each of 

these, we could not continue our work here in Kosrae. Knowing that we have 

a large group of people lifting us and our ministry up to the Lord is so 

encouraging. God created the perfect plan of missionaries partnering with 

churches to reach the uttermost part of the earth. 

William has received a clean bill of health, but his wife, Sepe, is having issues 

with insurance and has yet to get all the paperwork completed. It sounds like 

she needs surgery and your prayers for everything to fall in place. Today, we 

had one of our members return from the Philippines for medical reasons and 

tomorrow, we have another flying to the Philippines in order to give birth. 

We have had a lot of medical needs in our church, but have seen God working 

in all. Thank you for your continual prayers for Megan’s health. She has been 

feeling better and less symptoms—praise the Lord.  

In mid-July, we had our first case of Covid outside of the quarantine facility. 

They are not sure how people were exposed, but it is here in Kosrae and also 

in Pohnpei. From today’s report, we have eleven hundred confirmed cases, 

but I suspect that most of the island was positive over a three to four-week 

period. Thankfully, it was not very strong—three days of flu-like symptoms. 

We only missed two Wednesday services and one Sunday, because all of our 

members, except for our family tested positive. Kosrae has only recorded 

three Covid-related deaths, but over the past two weeks we have lost two of 

our senators and the Vice President of the FSM, who was from Kosrae. 

The push for masks, vaccinations, boosters, and other protocols have been 

great, but the government never limited our services. They are limiting the 

schools to only two days a week for the next semester. As the communal 

outbreak seems to be over, we need prayer for our government officials and 

the decisions they are making for the future of Kosrae.  

We had a faithful supporter of our ministry reach out and send us a box full of 

“Done” booklets. They clearly describe the difference between trusting good 

works for salvation (the doctrine of the national church in Kosrae) and trusting 

Christ for salvation.  

One of the very first ones I gave out was to the father of one of our members. 

He was working by himself at his farm and ended up having a heart attack. He 

was able to get back to his house and the family rushed him to the hospital. 

The man read the booklet and then proceeded to write a sermon from it to 

preach in the national church.  

God’s Word and way are so much more powerful than man’s! Please pray that 

our talks and this booklet will have an impact on his heart and those that 

listened to his sermon that day. 

The Fetter Family—Daniel, Megan, Emily, and Lauren 
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